BAYSIDE PAC Meeting Minutes     April 21, 2015

(Unapproved)

In attendance: Denise Tidman, Tara Houle, Wayne Spencer, Tim Karpiak, Wendy MacDonald, Alice Bacon

Call to order: The meeting was called to order at 7:05 pm.

Motion to approve agenda:  Tim Karpiak .  Seconded: Denise Tidman.  Motion carried.  

Approval of Minutes of Meeting: POSTPONED to next meeting

Chair Report:
· New members needed. Without there will be no PAC and  existing funds will go to COPACS. Recruitment via announcements (Denise to contact Lori Lefebre). Wayne will contact Sandra to include in the May newsletter. 

· AGM will be held on May 27 at 7:00pm, in the library. (May 19th meeting is cancelled).

· Budget meeting May 13. Executive only required. To be held at Denise's house. 7:00pm.

· PAC welcome back / meet the teachers. BBQ tentative date Sept 23, 2015. Wendy to check that no conflict with other schools.

(Wayne left meeting following his report). 

Vice Chair's Report: No report. 

Treasurer's Report: Balance as of end of March is $28,549.49 in the chequing account and $11,753.49 in Gaming account.

Communication Report: Marti Redman (absent)/ Alice Bacon. Would like clarification about PAC emailing parents. Wendy will find out the exact protocol on how we are to contact parents. ALSO: we must check on the correct address for Greg Foster who IS a parent, vs the Greg Foster who lives in New Brunswick and is not a parent but is receiving our emails. 

Principal’s Report:
· Advocating for more staffing for the school. Classes are very full. Processes underway for NOIL and CUPE staffing.

· Grade 5 transition in process; Grade 7s travel to feeder school to meet the Grade 5s and talk about Bayside.

· Grade 8 farewell is in process.

· Friday's NID is school planning day. New process: 30% of staff will be table facilitators, collaborative process. Visual “graphic” recording of conversations: what goals are, what the focus is, targets and how to get there. What do middle learners need? Setting priorities -- i.e. Math skills, literacy, mental health, etc. Goal is for better engagement.

· Calendar for 2015/2016 available on SD 63 website.

· Sex Education talks going well.

· In general, school activity is busy but good. 

COPAC Report: Tara reported that the COPACS was held at Keating Elementary. Dr. Elder presented the district budget. Details are available on the SD 63 website.

Fundraising Report: Liza Glynn absent, no report.

Old Business: Alice Bacon to submit receipt for Survey Monkey costs to be reimbursed.

New Business:
· Tim enquired about possibility of the Bayside shark outside being painted or otherwise refreshed. Wendy advised that as long as kids are involved in the process it should be fine.  Steve Newlove will look into it with the school board and advise.

· Grade 8 farewell. Meeting is on Wed. April 22. Volunteer sign up. Steve Newlove is important that parents need to get things set up and then go, minimum parent involvement.

· Funding Request forms: “New and improved” Guidelines and Criteria and Funding Application now available. Posted on PAC page of the website and in the office. 

· Moving forward: there will be a Summary of Approved Funding Requests for Planned Program Funding to be published in the fall and the spring.  A Summary of All Approved Funding Requests (Planned, Opportunity and Emergency) to be published near end of school year (May). 

Special Funding Requests:

Merville Hall has requested funds for canteen to offset overhead for mechanical repairs and general operation. Motion to deny request on basis that it falls into capital expenditure (facility maintenance) which is the responsibility of the school district. (Denise). 2nd Tara. 3 in favour. 1 abstain. Motion carried. Funding request denied.

Merville Hall has requested funds for Grade 5 transitional visit (in past funds have come from school, but budget not available this year). Motion to contribute $500 towards cost of hotdog and drink for each visiting student. All in favour. Motion carried. Funding request approved in part.

Teacher Appreciation:

$350 available towards a teacher's appreciation lunch to be held in May. Denise suggesting Thursday May 28 (tentative). Tara will check date with Wendy. Denise will find out numbers and contact Stelly's Culinary programme about catering, with potluck desserts provided by parents.

AGM:

Will be held on May 27 at 7:00pm at the Bayside library. Draft budget and  election of next year's executive. ALL BAYSIDE PARENTS are strongly encouraged to attend. Incoming parents should receive a handout via the students attending the orientation (date TBA).

COPACS Parent Education Night: Myths and Facts about Math, presentation by Dr. Robert Craigen from University of Manitoba, co-founder of WISE MATH). (tentatively scheduled for Tuesday April 28). All parents welcome, 

Motion to adjourn: Tim, Seconded by Tara. Adjourned 8:47pm/

